

## POINT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

### Minute of meeting held on 25<sup>th</sup> April at 7p.m. in Ionad Stoodie

#### **Present:**

Alex John Murray, Ken MacIannan, Donald Macritchie, Jacqueline Jackson, Margaret Ralston, Charlie Maine, Rebecca Smith and Joan Morrison  
Alistair Nisholson, Consultant Foot Cycle Path

#### **Apologies:**

Alina Koseer and Jim Mallon

#### **Minutes of Previous Meeting:**

Minutes of Meeting on 1<sup>st</sup> March 2022 approved and seconded

#### **Matters Arising:**

Chair announced that Joanne Dixon has had a rethink and will remain as treasurer.  
Mags still trying to contact the head teacher at school re pedestrian disability, spoke to another teacher who will look into this.

#### **Declaration of Interest:**

None declared.

#### **Treasurers Report:**

Meeting advised that bank balance was £14,355.52

#### **Playparks:**

Though the Community Council held money for the playparks, Chair stated that no money could be released until a Committee in place. As far as the Chair new Joanne Ferguson is the only remaining original member of Playpark Committee. Charlie and Rebecca are interested in the playpark and will meet with Alina when possible. Chair advised he would happily call a meeting specifically regarding playpark when advised a Committee could be formed. Chair also confirmed that one Committee for all playparks in the area could be formed.

#### **Action Plan – Foot Cycle Path Final Report.**

The final report for this action was circulated at the meeting. Alistair stated that the survey revealed high respond to walking activity including people of all ages. 7 ebikes available on trial to local volunteers for a 6 weeks trial. There would be a charging point at Knock School.

The next stage was to get the documented lodged on websites for general notification and discussion. Grants and funding could be supplied by the local council.

#### **Correspondence:**

Chair explained the situation re the removal of stiles at Braighe and advised they were funded by 3 local councillors and not the responsibility of the Community Council. A message would be sent to the councillors who funded these advising of the situation and the concerns of the Community Council.

Re the emergency road Chair and Tony will walk this proposed road and then ask for a meeting with the various Grazing Committees.

It was raised at the meeting the importance of emergency numbers for people who might need help during this time. Mags will confirm all emergency numbers within the NHS and Ken will ensure update.

#### **Date of Next Meeting:**

13<sup>th</sup> June at 7p.m in Ionad Stoodie

